PRESS RELEASE
Rivonia residents urges City for urgent action on enforce bylaws and halt urban decay
9 November 2024
Rivonia, Johannesburg – The Rivonia Wide Residents Association (RWRA) has today expressed serious concerns over persistent bylaw enforcement issues in the area. 
Speaking on behalf of the community, the association has voiced its frustration with the ongoing lack of action from local authorities regarding violations in Rivonia.
“These bylaws are in place to ensure a clean, safe, and harmonious city. Unfortunately, the growing absence of enforcement has allowed conditions to deteriorate, affecting community standards and contributing to significant dissatisfaction among residents,” said the association. 
The RWRA understands and supports the role of informal trading in the community, current practices have led to widespread issues. 
“We recognise the importance of informal trading, but it must be balanced against the community’s right to a clean and orderly environment. Right now, what we are seeing are locations that not only violate municipal regulations but also impact the well-being of the entire community,” it added.
These challenges include unregulated trading areas that have become eyesores and pose potential health risks, as well as encourage rodents and pests.  
The RWRA calls on the Johannesburg Metro Police Department and the City of Johannesburg to take immediate steps to address these issues and enforce municipal bylaws.
City management cannot work effectively without enforcement. The RWRA and local residents are prepared to engage in solutions to restore Rivonia as an orderly and appealing place for everyone. We hope that this message encourages our city councillors and Metro Police to act swiftly.
For further information, please contact:
Rivonia Wide Residents Association
rivrpra@gmail.com


